Volume 4 No 1 January 2022

TRI CITY BRIDGE

What's New?

Schedule

Chetco Activity Center Tuesdays & Thursdays at Noon, Game events TBA

Please arrive by 11:50 AM

Board Meeting

The newly elected Board selected its officers at the Board meeting on January 6. (See list Pg. 2)

After annual donations, bank balance is \$3,602.

LBID - tentatively scheduled for 3-26-22 to 4-16-22.

Thanks!

To all the club members who arrive early to shuffle cards and set up tables and chairs!

To Jack and Debbie Grasham for managing the club!



lenda - modesty and humility personified. She says her life is not that interesting. Gentle reader, you be the judge.

She and her husband live off the grid on 250 acres for Pete's sake! If that is not interesting, what is?

Glenda's life began on a ranch in South Western Nebraska where she grew up the oldest of four, three girls and a boy.

After high school she attended and graduated Kansas State University with a BA in Sociology. While there, she met Thayne as she was catching a ride with his roommate; the two wound up talking for six hours. Love at first conversation!

Needless to say they dated and soon married during college. After completing their education, they started a construction business and began raising a family.

They discovered Brookings while on vacation with the family in the 70's and purchased their ideal off the grid vacation and eventual retirement property, one close to the highway and also only twenty minutes from Brookings.

Since the construction business can be less than dependable at times, Glenda developed a plan to augment their business income. She returned to college and obtained a degree in Accounting which was a very wise move and served the family well. It also provided Glenda with the opportunity to see the world. She was certainly not in Kansas anymore!

Volume 4 No 1 January 2022

2022 Board:

Kirk Roberts, President; Carol Hanft, Vice President

Valerie Albi, Secretary/ Treasurer

Steve Prokop, and Kathy Neuman, Members at Large.



January Birthdays:

Diane Rowley

Your Newsletter

If you have suggestions or ideas on content or format please submit to any of the Board members or your editor, Sandra Waddle.

Visit our website: tricitybridge.com for updates.

Achieving her goal, Glenda landed a job with an international software company in 1980 and unlike today's work culture of working from home through the internet, Glenda actually traveled to the company's foreign offices throughout her 25 year career. She got to visit such places as Malaysia, Australia, and Germany. In 2009 her job caught up with the internet and when the company opened an office in Brazil, Glenda wasn't allowed to travel there to train new accountants. She had to do it online.

Glenda finally retired that year and she has been able to apply her interest and college acquired skills in Sociology through her volunteer work at her church, the Sr Center and Camp Myrtlewood.

Glenda and Thayne raised five children; and they now have twelve grandchildren and eight great grandchildren.

She says she loves volunteering but also saves time for her other loves, family, gardening, jigsaw puzzling and of course - Bridge!

We love that you love Bridge Glenda, and we are very glad you joined the club!

Annual Donations

Each year the club selects one or more local community organizations to receive its monetary donation. This year club

members voted to to the following groups: the Activity Center, local Food Bank, \$100 to the local Society.



contribute three Chetco \$300, the \$200, and Humane

President, Kirk Roberts presents donation to Chetco Activity Center Program Administrator, Carol Owens